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Prayer for Autumn Day 
 

God of the seasons, 

there is a time for everything; 

there is a time for dying and a time for rising. 

We need courage to enter into 

the transformation process. 

 

God of autumn, 

the trees are saying 

goodbye to their 

green, 

letting go of what has 

been. 

We, too, have our 

moments of 

surrender, 

with all their 

insecurity and risk. 

Help us to let go 

when we need to do so. 

 

God of fallen leaves 

lying in coloured patterns on the ground, 

our lives have their own patterns. 

As we see the patterns of our own growth, 

may we learn from them. 

 

God of misty days and harvest moon nights, 

there is always the dimension of mystery 

and wonder in our lives. 

We always need to recognize your  

power-filled presence. 

May we gain strength from this. 

 

God of harvest wagons and fields of ripened 

grain, 

many gifts of growth lie within the season of 

our surrender. 

We must wait for harvest in faith and hope. 

Grant us patience when we do not see the 

blessings. 

God of geese going 

south 

for another season, 

your wisdom enables 

us to know what needs 

to be left behind 

and what needs to be 

carried into the future. 

We yearn for insight 

and vision. 

 

God of flowers 

touched with frost and windows wearing 

white designs, 

may your love keep our hearts 

from growing cold in the empty seasons. 

 

God of life, 

you believe in us, you enrich us, 

you entrust us with the freedom to choose 

life.  

For all this, we are grateful. 

 

 

Amen 
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Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

 www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening Hours: Monday, Tuesday, 

Thursday and Friday 10am to 1pm and 2pm to 

4pm. Wednesday 2pm to 4pm. For your 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30pm in the 

morning and before 3.45pm in the afternoon as 

we close promptly. 
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 

0761 07 4000 opening hours 9am to 8pm Monday 

to Friday. 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline are 

both on the same number 0761 07 2000 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7pm to 8pm. FLAC Legal 

Information & Referral line 1890 350 250 (lo-call 

from landlines) / 01 8745690 (mobiles).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Peopleõs Art & Craft Fair Lucan 2019 
Open call for artists and crafters to 

Participate in this yearôs ñPeopleôs 

Art & Craft Fairò, Saturday Oct. 12th- 

Sunday Oct.13th. 

The venue is Church of Ireland Parish 

Centre & St Andrewôs Church, Main 

Street, Lucan. 

The fee for the weekend for artists is ú45 per 

stand and ú45 per 6ft table for crafters. 

Please contact us at peoplesartlucan@gmail.com 

For a booking form as soon as possible as places 

will fill up quickly and we have limited space. 

We look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Lucan Drama 
AUTUMN ONE -ACTS 

Lucan Drama is blasting 

into Autumn with passion 

and humour as they bring 

two award-winning 

comedies to the stage in November. These are 

two unmissable pieces of theatre. 

The first play is a clever parody, richly humorous 

entitled SHAKESPEARE IS A DICK  by 

MARK KENNEALLY , directed by Janet Mc 

Kennedy. WALLY hails from small-town 

Georgia and ridicules Shakespeare. This has 

hilarious repercussions as The MAESTRO seeks 

revenge by placing a curse on Wally, causing him 

to be able to speak only in Shakespearean verse.  

Chaotic comedy with undertones of pathos and 

romance ensue.  
 

The second One-Act is A LITTLE BOX OF  

OBLIVION by STEPHEN BEAN directed by 

Carol Ryan. A Woman hurries into a park and 

places a box on a park bench beside Cool Guy 

with strict instructions not to move it or touch it. 

A motley array of characters, on passing by offer 

an opinion about the contents of the box. 

This is a play offering superb comedy and holds 

the audience on tenderhooks until the very end of 

the play. Another unmissable drama. 

Both of these plays will be staged in LUCAN  

SPA HOTEL in mid-NOVEMBER. 
 

For more information on Lucan Drama find us on 

Facebook or email lucandrama@gmail.com 

Or Phone: Marie 0864090903 or Lucan Drama 

0894900429. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations  
To Annette and Tony 

Cusack on the birth of 

their grandson Max.  

Swim for RESPECT 
www.respect.ie 

Calling All Teams / Families / Individuals 

Sunday 6th October at Aura De Paul 

Swimming Pool, Navan Road 
 

All monies go towards 

the refurbishment of a 

community house on 

the Cabra Road 

For more Information please contact 01-

6856502 / www.respect.ie 

 

 

ôCđPLA FOCALõ CLUB 
Where: Lucan Sarsfields Clubhouse 

When: Every Monday ï  

Starting Monday Sept 23 

Time: 8.00pm to 9pm 

Two groups 1. Beginners. 2. Advanced 

Learn to speak Irish in a fun way.  

Learn 20 new words and 20 new phrases 

each night.     Interested?  
Cost: Donation if desired to Nagarhope 

Fáilte roimh gach duine 
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Lucan Girl Guides 

Hello. My name is Emma. I am a 13 year old girl 

in Lucan Girl Guides. We meet every 

Monday at half 6 to 8 in the Junior 

hall St. Thomasôs JNS. Only 3 Euro 

every week! Guides is from age 10-

14. 

Every week we do something 

different. Arts and Crafts, sports, 

outdoor skills, teamwork challenges, etc. We also 

help out locally by helping out with Tidy Towns 

Lucan. 
 

Every year we go camping. On our last camping 

trip we went to Rosslare in Co.Wexford. We did 

pioneering, archery, kayaking and loads more. All 

the girls had great fun. 

We hope to see some new faces at our next 

meeting! 

Thanks! 

Contact 086 841 7781 for more information. 

 

 

Liffey Sound are 

having a fundraising 

concert on Friday the 

4th of October in St. 

Andrews Church in 

Lucan at 8pm. Music 

will be provided by the wonderful "Highly 

Strung". Their music is an acoustic blend of 

classical, contemporary, traditional and anything 

in between. Their combination of harp, flute, 

violin and voice makes them truly unique! Tickets 

are 10 euro and are available at the radio station 

by phoning 01 6109339 or emailing the Station 

Manager stationmanager@liffeysoundfm.ie . 

Please come along for a great night of 

entertainment and to support Lucan's Community 

radio station. 

www.liffeysoundfm.ie or catch up on Facebook 

Liffey Sound 96.4FM- Lucan's Community radio 

station! " 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Menõs Shed  

After a 6-week break our 

shed re-opened on Monday 

09th September. We are open 

Mon. - Friday, 10am to 2pm.  

We plan to complete our 

upper floor, creating a 

comfortable space where members can socialise. 

To this end we have purchased board games, 

including Scrabble, Chess and Draughts, for use 

by all members. 

Our ground floor requires preparatory work and 

rewiring before being fitted out. This is not a 

major problem as we currently do not have the 

funds to make significant purchases. 

We are reviewing our constitution at present, 

seeking to amend and improve it to better reflect 

our membersô needs and wishes.  We propose 

distributing the current Constitution to members, 

by e-mail 2 weeks before the AGM. Any 

proposed amendments must be received at our e-

mail address, MensShedLucan@gmail.com, no 

later than 3 days before our AGM. Proposed 

amendments or additions to our Constitution will 

be presented, discussed and decided upon at our 

AGM.  
 

Our current Constitution requires that the 

committee consists of 5 members, 3 officers and 2 

ordinary members. We have been operating for 

some time 4 committee members and this needs 

to be addressed. We urgently need 1-2 additional 

committee members as we anticipate that some 

current committee members will be seeking a 

changed role. Why not you…? 

Our 2019 AGM will be held on Wednesday 09th 

October 2019, 18.30 to 19.50 in Lucan Library. 

Attendance at this meeting is strictly limited to 

paid-up members.  
 

We are contactable at our shed, rear of IWA 

premises, or online at 

MensShedLucan@gmail.com 

 

 

Ahmadiyya Muslim Association 5k 
Charity Walk 
The Association held its 5th Annual Charity walk 

in Salthill, Galway on the 15th September.  

These 5K charity walks have become a regular 

feature of their calendar in recent years, and have 

raised over ú25,000 for local charities since its 

inception. The Walk was a great success, with the 

help of a team of volunteers who worked to 

ensure everything went smoothly.  

 

 

Palmerstown Tea Dance  
Palmerstown Community and Youth 

Centre (beside Supervalu) Upr Kennelsfort 

Rd 

Sunday 3pm ð 6pm  

September 22 nd  

ð Chris Dallat  
 

Contact No: 01-6166981 
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Parish Notes 
 

St Maryõs, Lucan  
www.lucanparish.com 
 

Christian Meditation :  We meet each Tuesday 

at 8pm in The Nunôs Chapel.  Everyone welcome.    

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158 
 

Bethany Group:  Bethany Group is available to 

listen to or just be there for anyone who is feeling 

lonely or lost following the death of a loved one. 

We meet on the 2nd Monday of each month from 

10.30am-11.30am, also on the 4th Thursday of 

each month from 8pm - 9pm. in The Bungalow.   

Parish Centre – 6217041  
 

Legion of Mary:  We meet in Room 2 in the 

Parish Centre every Wednesday at 6.30pm.  We 

are much involved in home visits and nursing 

homes.  With extra help we could a wider range 

of work in the parish.  Come and join us, you will 

not regret it.    

More info: Peter 01 6241105/ Brigid 01 6281686 
 

Holy Communion for the sick and 

housebound: If you wish to avail of this service 

or if you know someone who does, please contact 

one of the priests. 
 

Parish Ministry : It is an important part of our 

ministry to support people in times of sickness 

and bereavement.  We would greatly appreciate it, 

if you would let us know if someone in your 

family is ill or admitted to hospital.  Ph. 6217041 

weekdays between 9.30am and 2pm. (except 

Thursday).  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

St. Patrickõs 

Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 
 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group:   

We meet on the 3rd Wednesday of each 

month from 8pm to 9pm.   

We can be contacted through the Parish office: 

Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213, or email:  

stpatrickschurchlucan@gmail.com 

 

 

St. Patrick's Prayer Group: 

Monday nights in St Patrick's Pastoral Centre 

from 8.30 - 9.15 pm. All welcome. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Esker Cemetery Mass ð Thank You 
Thank you from St Francis Hospice Dublin 
 

Dear Friends, 

On behalf of St Francis Hospice please accept our 

deepest thanks for your donation of ú3,861.50, the 

proceeds from your Esker Cemetery Mass. 
 

Your support is deeply appreciated and please 

know that you have made a difference.  Your 

donation will ensure that patients and families 

will experience compassionate caring at a deep 

physical, spiritual and emotional level when they 

are in most need of support in their lives. 
 

St Francis Hospice has been part of North Dublin 

community since 1989, initially from Raheny and 

more recently from St Francis Hospice 

Blanchardstown.  It is so important as a 

community that we care for each other and to that 

end our mission as we honour our 30th 

Anniversary is to continue to provide the best 

quality specialist palliative care services for 

patients and families who are privileged to serve. 

Again, our deepest and heartfelt thanks for your 

support of St Francis. 
 

Your sincerely, 

Fintan Fagan, Chief Executive Officer 

St Margaret Cashman DC, Director of Nursing 

 

St. Vincent de Paul ï   

Church collection at all Masses THIS 

Saturday/ Sunday 21st /22nd September.  
 

Many thanks for your generosity. 

 

 

 

 

 

Coffee Morning  
in aid of Ataxia Foundation Ireland 

will be hosted by  

Joan Dillon at Brookfield, Esker Lane, 

Lucan 
 

Thursday 3rd October 

10.30am ï 1pm and 7pm to 9pm 
 

Your support will be very much 

appreciated. 
 

Ita and Tom Kelleher 

 

http://www.lucanparish.com/
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Lucan ICA 
Tuesday 24th: Crafts in Room 4, 

Parish Centre, 10am ï 12.30pm 

Wednesday 25th: No meeting as we 

are going to Carlingford next day 

Thursday 26th:Trip to Carlingford, meet at lay-by 

8.45am sharp. Return to lay-by by 8pm approx. 

 

 

Lucan Senior Citizens 
Wednesday 25th: We have a talk on ñSafety in the 

Homeò presented by Tom Doolin of Dublin Fire 

Brigade. 

We meet in St Maryôs Parish Centre, every 

Wednesday 10.30am to 12.30pm. 

All are welcome to attend. 

 

 

Irish Pilgrimage Trust 
The Irish Pilgrimage Trust are seeking 

applications for young people to travel to Lourdes 

with us next Easter.  

We welcome applications from young people 

with 

· A physical disability or illness (aged 11-30) 

· A learning disability (aged 11-30) 

· A serious illness up to the age of 11  

   accompanied by a parent or guardian 

Forms and further information are available 

online at www.irishpilgrimagetrust.ie or through 

our office in Galway on 091 796 622. There is no 

cost for guests to travel with the Trust. All 

volunteer carers pay their own fare and fundraise 

throughout the year to cover the cost of the 

guests.  

Applications for guests closes on October 31st. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

New Divine Will - Study group starting in 

Lucan 

Call Phil on 087 6906638 

Morning Soirées  
in St Maryôs Parish Centre 

Soirees are Free, there is no charge 

Mondays 10:30am - 11:30am ï  

French conversation: Starting Back:  

Monday the 30th September 2019 

Tea and Coffee for like minded people 

who want to engage in conversation en français 

Whether you know the basics or you are 

advanced, all our welcome to join in and take part 

in our morning of parler français 

Wednesdays 10:30am - 11:30am 

Irish conversation.  Tea and coffee for 

like minded people who want to engage in 

conversation as gaeilge.  All are welcome to join 

in for a cupán tae and cúpla focail.     

Thursdays 10:30am - 11:30am 

Genealogy: Starting Back: Thursday 

26th September 2019 

Are you interested in finding your heritage? We 

will put you on the right path to finding your 

familyôs past and tracing your roots over a cup of 

tea or coffee. Everyone is welcome. 

Fridays 10:30am - 11:30am Photography 

Whether you are experienced or just 

like taking photos bring along your 

camera and get tips on how to capture 

the perfect image, while enjoying a cup of tea or 

coffee. 

 

 

Vacancy Organist/Choir Director 
A vacancy has arisen for an Organist/Choir 

Director in the parish of St Philomenaôs, 

Palmerstown.  We are seeking applications from 

musicians with extensive knowledge of liturgical 

music. 

Essential Requirements: 

1.The Organist/Choir Director will be required to 

    play the organ at the Saturday 6m Vigil Mass. 

2. Attend the weekly choir practice on Monday  

    evenings from 7.30pm to 9pm 

3. Availability for Christmas Eve Mass at 9pm 

4. Availability for Holy Week Ceremonies 

The Organist/Choir Director may be required to 

attend rehearsals and other Masses throughout the 

year. 

The position is being offered on a contract for 

services basis. Payment of fees will be based on 

the National Guidelines for Church Musicians. 
 

Commencement date - Sat. 2nd November 2019 
 

Please send application before 5pm, 4th Oct. to:  

Canon Anthony Reilly, Parochial House, Old 

Lucan Road, Palmerstown, D20 PW58. 

The Irish Pilgrimage Trust  
are holding a fundraising event to raise much 

needed funds for the above 
 

The Songs & Poems 

of Percy French Concert 
 

 will be held in  

Westmanstown Conference & Events Centre, 

Clonsilla, Dublin 15 

 on October 16th.  
 

Please contact Jen on 087 124 2134 for 

further information. 

 

http://www.irishpilgrimagetrust.ie/


Anniversar ies  

 

BEHAN (TOMMY)  

48 th  Anniversary ð 29 th  September  
Late Dodsboro Cottages. 

Loved and remembered always Dad. 

Missed always, Ann and Mary and all your family 

xxxx 

 

COLLINS (JOSEPH ð JOE)  

11 th  Anniversary ð 22 nd September  
Forever loved and remembered. 

Still sadly missed by Dolores, sons, daughters and 

extended family and friends 

 

CRUISE (FRANK ð JUNIOR)  

7 th  Anniversary ð 22 nd September  
Loved and remembered every day 

Always in our hearts. 

Sadly missed, Dad, Mam, Michelle, John and 

family 

Anniversary Mass on Sunday 22nd September 

at 7pm. 

 

HENEGHAN (KATHLEEN & ÁINE)  

3rd  Anniversary  
Although you canôt hear her voice 

Or see her smile any more 

Our mother, sister, our friend is close 

Just as she was before 
 

She is there for your stories 

Through laughter and tears 

An invisible arm around you 

To chase away difficult fears 
 

So memories are not so visible 

To feel or see with your eyes 

Quieten your soul to silence 

And their spirits will reply 
 

Those memories will come back 

And Kathleen and Áine will never part 

For the beauty they gave you 

Through their souls and their hearts. 

 

MacCARTHY OõBRIEN (MARY) 

17 th  Anniversary ð 19 th  September  
In ever loving memory of our dear mother. 

Never forgotten. 

Maura and family 
 

 

Please note ï there is no charge for  

In Memoriam Notices. 

 

JARVIS ( BEN ð BARNEY) 

6 th  Anniversary ð 20 th  September   

We miss you more than ever 

Your guidance and your love 

But we know youôre still watching us  

Silently from Above 

The Rolling stream of life go es on  

But nothing can ever take away  

The love for you that we hold dear 

Each and every day 

Goodnight, God bless  

We just wanted you to know 

How much we still love you  

And know your life is reflected  

In all we see and do. 

Love always, from your children, Ken, Linda 

Elaine and Anne Marie and extended family  

 

In memory of a Special Grandad - Barney 

Hereôs really hoping that  

Wherever you are today  

It feels just like  

Youôre taking a delightful holiday 

And that there is  

Some wonderful and cosy place 

Youôve found where you  

And Mam can gather round 

These words might seem light hearted, Grandad 

But a smile helps ease the pain  

So donôt Forget to Save a Chair  

For the day we meet again. 

Love always, your grandchildren Richard, Katie, 

Ava and Jack  

 

 
Birthday Remembrance  

 

DONACHIE (MAY)  

81 st Birthday  
Today would have been such a special day 

But now it brings sadness and sorrow 

So weôll say goodbye for now 

And blow a kiss to Heaven above 

To wish you a Happy Birthday 

And send you all our love. 

From John, Siobhán and families 

 

Baptism Candles 
!ǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ tŀǊƛǎƘ  
Centre  
or Sacristy. /ƻǎǘ ϵрΦ 
 

 
                 



Last Saturday the greatest 

Dublin football team ever, 
won a historic victory over 

their rivals an excellent 

Kerry team to claim the first 

ever 5 in a row All Ireland 

football final victory. It took 

2 matches to separate them.  

We are as proud of their achievement as it is 

possible to be, they have set the standard high, 

and shown a wonderful example to all involved in 

sports. Up the Dubs! 

 

Lucan Sarsfields  

were well 

represented for 

the Ladies GAA 

football  Ken 

Robinson 

(strength and 

conditioning 

coach) Abby 

Shiels and Paul 

Casey (defense 

coach) with the 

Brendan Martin 

Cup following 

the 3 in a row 

win last Sunday 

over Galway. Congrats.  

 

 

Liffey Descent 

Last Saturday 

in the beautiful 

Autumn 

sunshine the 

Liffey Descent 

canoe race on 

the Liffey 

passed through 

Lucan in a 

splash of 

bright colours 

and excitement 

as each canoe 

strove to stay 

afloat and pass 

their rivals 

whenever 

possible.  

A large crowd were gathered on the weir and 

other promising vantage points to cheer on the 

canoeists in this popular race which has become 

an annual attraction since the first Liffey Descent 

was run just 60 years ago, in 1959.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charity 
Concert  
is on Tuesday 24th  

September 2019 

in the Draíocht Blanchardstown at 8pm.  
Tickets ú15. 

A fantastic concert celebration the 

life and times of Percy French, 

which every age group will enjoy 

and also supporting a great charity. 
 

For tickets contact Draíocht Box Office  

01 8852622. 

 
 

Lucan Library ð Phone 6126422 
 

The following events have been added to our 

September programme:   
 

The Art of Self-Care. Thursday 26th September, 

2.00pm - 4.00pm. Self-care made easy, with 

Brahma Kumaris Ireland - Learn how to: -Calm 

anxiety -Manage stress -Increase well-being 

All welcome. 
 

ASD-inclusive LEGO Workshop 
Saturday 28th September, 10.00am - 

12.00pm. These workshops for 

children with ASD and their siblings are designed 

to focus on improving childrenôs strengths in a 

social context and to make learning fun. They aim 

to improve motivation to initiate social contact 

and sustain inter-action. With Joanne Fine. 

Booking now open, places limited. Contact the 

library at 01-6216422, email lucan@sdublincoco.ie, or 

call in.  

Lucan Harriers 

Fundraiser 

Quiz Night  

On 

Thursday 26th September 

At 8pm 

In Lucan Sarsfields GAA Club 

ú40 per Table of 4 
 

Quiz Master Pat Gibson ï BBC 

Eggheads Panellist / Winner ï 

Who wants to be a Millionaire 
 

Prizes / Raffle 

Tickets available from club 

members or on the door 

mailto:lucan@sdublincoco.ie


CHOO L  

NEWS  
 

 

Coláiste Phádraig CBS 
Open Night 2019:  A reminder that our Open 

Night will be held on Thursday 3rd Oct this year 

in the school from 7-9pm.   
 

AGM:  A final reminder that the Parentsô AGM 

takes place in the school on Tuesday 24th 

September at 8pm.  
 

Music Club: Our Music Club has recommenced 

this year with both old and new faces, spanning 

across all year groups, meeting up this week for 

the opening session of the year. Last yearôs great 

success for the Club was reflected in the fact that 

8 new members joined up already, including 6  

1st yrs, so the club really is going from the 

strength to strength under the expert guidance of 

Ms. Cooney. The young musicians meet up once 

a week every Thursday and is always open for 

new members. Each member is already working 

on a project that they will present in a few weeksô 

time.  The students picked their own music 

related topic and the club certainly caters for an 

eclectic range of music styles with projects being 

undertaken in areas such as musicals, instruments, 

festivals, Indian music and various other singers 

and bands.  It promises to be another exciting and 

successful year for the schoolôs fastest growing 

Club with many interesting ventures lined up 

including further performance and song writing 

workshops with Music Generation. Whether 

students like singing, playing an instrument, or 

just have a general interest in music; each week is 

varied with something to suit everyone. 
 

1st yr news: Our 1st yrs have been adjusting to life 

in secondary school over the past few weeks and 

so far they have made a very good impression on 

the entire staff. Everyone has been commenting 

on their good manners, cheerfulness and 

enthusiasm so long may this continue! Numerous 

initiatives have been put in place by the school to 

ensure their smooth transition to their new 

surroundings and so far things seem to be going 

very smoothly for the vast majority anyway. 

Included in this is a new ñSubject Tasterò which 

involves all 1st yrs trying out all six subject 

options available to them until mid-term. The 

subjects involved are: Metalwork, Woodwork, 

French, German, Technical Graphics and Art. The 

students will then choose the two subjects that 

appeal to them the most. This allows them to 

make informed decisions based on their aptitudes 

and interests. We wish them all the best over the 

coming weeks and months. The group also 

attended an ePortfolio training seminar in the 

school last week. All subjects in the new Junior 

Cycle Curriculum now allow for students to 

create online ePortfolios as part of their CBAs 

(Classroom Based Assessments). The students 

can now create and upload PowerPoint 

presentations, audio and visual files, projects, 

assignments and many other types and examples 

of their own work completed in class or at home. 

The personalised ePortfolios are designed to 

demonstrate the studentôs achievement of learning 

outcomes over the three years of the Junior Cycle. 

Using digital technology to access, manage and 

store information and content is one of the key 

skills of the Junior Cycle and all subject teachers 

are now responsible for helping and encouraging 

the students in this area. Other key skills such as 

stimulating creativity using digital technology, 

being responsible, safe and ethical when online, 

working with others, managing your own learning 

as well as communicating with others are all 

utilised at some stage of the student while 

designing ePortfolios, so the enormous 

educational and personal benefits to the students 

will hopefully be seen and felt over the three 

years of the Junior Cycle Programme.  
 

Table Tennis: Congratulations to 3rd yr Navneet 

Sriram who recently won a prestigious u16 Loop 

Tournament in Raheny. Navneet also played in 

the Senior Competition and performed very well 

to reach the semi-final stage against vastly 

experienced and successful senior players. He is 

definitely a young star in the sport and has a very 

bright future ahead of him. 
 

English: Well done to 6th yr Cian Egan-Tormey 

who won a Highly Commended Award in the 

PDST English Poetry National Competition. Cian 

wrote a poem with a strong political message 

entitled ñImaginary Linesò, which deals with the 

senselessness and futility of countries fighting 

each other when really we all share one planet. 

Robert Frost wrote that ñPoetry is when an 

emotion has found its thought and the thought has 

found wordsò. Cian feels very strongly about the 

issues in his poem so it was great that he was able 

to find the words to express how he truly feels 

about such a universal and timeless issue.  He will 

now travel to an Award Ceremony in the Citywest 

Hotel in November to receive his award.  
 

Supervised Evening Study: 2nd /5th yrs after 

school sessions Tues. to Thurs for two hours each 

day.  3rd /6th yrs will do two hours of study five 

days a week. Hopefully those in attendance will 

see the fruits of their labour in the coming years.  



Lucan Community College 
 

Sad passing of a beloved teacher, colleague and 

friend David Byrne (1962-2019)  

It is with deep sadness 

that we lost our dear 

friend, colleague, year 

head and teacher 

David Byrne on 

September 12th after a 

brief illness. David 

began his teaching 

career in Dundrum 

College where he 

worked for 10 years 

before taking the 

opportunity to work for the European Schools in 

Brussels. He remained with the European Schools 

for a further 10 years where he embraced his love 

of history, geography and travel. In 2009, David 

joined the teaching staff of Lucan Community 

College where he would become one of the most 

highly and affectionately regarded members of 

our staff. An invigorating presence, David took 

up the pastoral role of year head as well as teacher 

of economics, history and geography. Davidôs 

passion for teaching was built on his deep 

knowledge of the world, acquired through his 

love of both history and geography. He was also a 

truly committed year head for all in his care. 

David was a devoted sportsperson, as a player of 

both rugby and soccer, as well as a coach of both 

junior and senior rugby teams in the college. 

David was also instrumental in organising various 

charity fundraising events for Irish and global 

charities here in the college through our ójersey 

dayô events. 
 

David was a true gentleman, scholar and 

humanitarian. He will be sorely missed by every 

member of our school community. 
 

Ar dheis Dé do raibh a anam dilis. 
 

 

Other school news from Lucan CC: 

Debs Ball 2019: Our annual Debs ball was held 

for our 2019 graduates last Friday in the Red Cow 

Moran Hotel. The students had an amazing night 

to mark their achievements over the six years as 

students of the college. A huge thank you to our 

Parents Association who organized the entire 

event.  
 

Subject Inspection in Engineering: Our 

amazing Engineering department have just 

completed a Department of Education subject 

inspection. The initial feedback was extremely 

positive and complimentary of the high quality 

teaching on offer for our students in the 

department. Well done to the teachers involved. 

 

Amnesty Ambassadors of Conscience 2019:  

 

We were delighted to host Amnesty Irelandôs 

national event this week celebrating their 

Ambassadors of Conscience. The RTE cameras 

were present to see our Lucan CC students 

receive awards for their role in the Climate Action 

campaign. We continue to be very proud of our 

students for their proactivity in raising awareness 

on climate change and their campaign to make a 

difference.  

 

 

 

 

 

Adamstown Community College 
Art Trip : The Art Department had their first 

Gallery Trip this year! 5th year Art students 

visited the Irish Museum of Modern Art (IMMA) 

on Thurs 12th September. The day started at the 

Freud Project; Life Above Everything; Lucian 

Freud and Jack B.Yeats. This landmark exhibition 

examines the interconnections between renowned 

British artist Lucian Freud and one of the most 

important figures in Irish art Jack B. Yeats. The 

students were given a guided tour of the work 

before the gallery opened its doors to the general 

public. The afternoon was spent looking at the 

work of contemporary Irish Artist Janet 

Mullarney. The day was a huge success, 

thoroughly enjoyed by all. We are certain the trip 

wil l provide inspiration to our very talented 5th 

year Art students. 
 

The Cara Aires are a group of 5th and 6th year 

students who are mental health ambassadors in 

the school. They have gotten off to a great start 

this year as they met last week to decide on 

different activities to promote mental health such 

as working with teachers for the new first year 

wellbeing course and running restorative practice 

sessions to help junior students form valuable 

relationships with their peers. Additionally, the 



Cara Aires have already started to work on 

planning the annual Saint Vincent De Paul 

clothing drive as well as the Orange Day for 

Cycle Against Suicide and Wellbeing Week. 
 

Open Evening: Adamstown Community College 

will be holding their annual open evening on 

Wednesday the 9th of October from 3.30-6.30. 

This gives an opportunity for students who are 

currently in 5th class, who may want to attend 

Adamstown in September 2021, to visit the 

school. This is a great opportunity for both 

parents and students to meet the management and 

teaching staff and to see everything the school has 

to offer. Management will be visiting the local 

primary school in the next number of weeks with 

more information.  

 

 

 

 

St Josephõs College 
Cllr Vicki Casserly  (Mayor of SDCC) visited 

our 3rd years on Wednesday to talk about life in 

politics and as a Mayor. We would like to thank 

Cllr Casserly for her visit, which was a 

wonderfully educational and engaging experience 

for our students. 
 

6th year Geography students went to Kippure 

Estate, Co. Wicklow, on Tuesday to carry out 

their Geographical Investigation for their Leaving 

Certificate, accompanied by their teachers Mr 

O'Connor and Mr Walsh. The girls completed a 

field study which constitutes 20% of their final 

Leaving Certificate mark. The beautiful weather, 

fabulous scenery, autumn colours and the sound 

of the moving water all added to the day! 

 
 

 

 

6th year students carrying out their Geographical 

Investigation 
 

On Tuesday, our 4th year students attended the 

opening day of The National Ploughing 

Championships in Co. Carlow. The weather 

stayed fine and a super day was had by all! 
 

 

4th year students enjoying the Ploughing 

Championships 
 

On Wednesday, our 5th year Art students 

enjoyed their Sculpture Drawing Art Trip to 

OôConnell Street, followed by a visit to the 

óSculpture in Contextô exhibition in the Botanic 

Gardens. 
 

Congratulations to 5th year Mia OôRahilly Egan 

who won the Malta Invitational Junior Girls 

Table Tennis Team Event in Malta last week. 

We are very proud of you Mia! 
 

We were delighted to see past pupils Cadhla & 

Sadbh O'Reilly on the front cover of last Friday's 

Irish Independent and making a big impact on the 

Irish catwalks! The young ladies were helping to 

launch the Arnotts autumn-winter 2019 season 

collection. Cadhla & Sadbh completed the 

Leaving Cert in June 2019 and have started their 

first year of college. Well-

done ladies!!! 
 

Our Parentsô Association 

would like to thank everybody 

who supported our recent 

fundraising clothing 

collection. Your support is 

greatly appreciated.   

This yearôs Parentsô 

Association AGM will be on 

Wednesday 2nd October at 

8pm. All parents are 

encouraged to attend. 
 

School website 

https://stjosephslucan.com 

 

 

Follow us on Twitter: @STJosephs3 

 

https://stjosephslucan.com/


Koins for Kids 
September 2019 
The main aim of Kions for 

Kids is to raise funds for 

Specialist Machinery like MRI and Cat Scans 

which can be used in the new Childrens Hosptial 

when built. 
 

Our aim is to raise ú1 million.   
 

To date we have in excess of ú125,000.  Many 

people, many groups and families have all 

donated old coins, foreign coins, 1c and 2c coins 

(and more!).  We can make use of it all. 

The people of Lucan have been so generous in 

donation in excess of ú5,000 to date.  Thank you 

all so much, most have been anonymous 

donations, but a sincere thank you to everyone 

who has given even a little bit. 
 

We are always available to accept donations 

through St Maryôs Parish Office or Sacristy. A 

good home can be found for coinage or money of 

all sorts, Euro, old Punts, Sterling, Polish, US 

currency, Lira, Francôs, anything that people no 

longer use or need or want to clear out from a jar 

or shelf or old drawer or pocket. 
 

Thank you all so much for your generosity. 
 

Damien Douglas (on behalf of Koins for Kids) 
 

P.S. As we write this, I have over ú300 in coin 

and 20kgs of other currencies ready to be brought 

to Koins for Kids along with lots of paper money 

which can be repatriated to their own countries. 

 

 

Are you in your 40s/50s 
The Dublin 40somethings organise spiritual and 

social events for people in their 40s/50s in and 

around Dublin who have a Catholic ethos. We 

invite you to come along and get involved.  Our 

next monthly gathering is at the Trinity City 

Hotel, Pearse St, Dublin 2 at 8.30om on Friday 4th 

October. 

Come along or contact us 

dublin40somethings@gmail.com or 087 7608268 

for information on these and other events we 

organise.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Diabetes Care: Free Structured Dietetic Care & 
Education Programme for People with Type 2 
Diabetes! 
Community Dietitians are running X-PERT, a 6 

week group programme that provides dietetic care 

and diabetes education. 
 

DESMOND is a 6 hour programme to learn more 

about your Type 2 Diabetes. 
 

Please call Elaine Brennan, Diabetes Education 

Co-ordinator on 076 6958054for more 

information and to book your place.  

 

 

 
COMPUTERS FOR 
THE TERRIFIED! 
1 TO 1 TRAINING FOR 
OVER 55ôs 
 

Are you frustrated by your lack of computer 

skills? Do you feel that the digital age has passed 

you by? Are you confused by well-meaning 

family instruction (i.e. no patience with you!) 
 

Learn How to: 

Search the Internet Send & receive emails 

Shop and book flights 

Use your own device or use computers available 

at some venues 
 

Age Action runs beginner courses in Computers, 

iPads and Tablets for older people who have little 

or no experience or for the absolutely terrified! 
 

Courses run once a week for 5 or 6 weeks 

All Courses Are Free of Charge 

Classes are held in venues throughout Dublin   
 

For more information about the course or if you 

would like to become a volunteer phone  

(01) 475 6989. 

 
 

Tusla, An Ghníomhaireacht um  
Leanaí agus an Teaghlach 

Child and Family Agency 
There is an urgent need for 

foster carers willing to provide a 

home for children of all ages up to 18 years old to 

provide short term and long term foster care. Also 

Carers required for young people 15 -18 years. 

Tusla, the Child and Family Agency is currently 

running a campaign to find families who are 

willing to provide safe, loving and secure homes 

for children and adolescents.  
 

For more information contact 076 6955550 and/or 

www.fostering.ie 

 

Mother and Toddler Group  
Thursdays   

10.30am to 12 noon  

in St. Maryõs Parish Centre, Lucan  
All Welcome  

mailto:dublin40somethings@gmail.com
http://www.fostering.ie/


Cllr. Shane Moynihan ï Fianna Fáil  
(Palmerstown-Fonthill) 
Email: smoynihan@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Ph: 087 7840898. facebook.com/cllrshanemoynihan 

Twitter: @shanemoynihan 

Instagram: cllrshanemoynihan 

Pedestrian crossing at Hermitage Park: I am 

asking the Council to assess the feasibility for a 

pedestrian crossing at Hermitage Park, for use by 

residents in the Liffey, Larkfield, Droim na Coille 

estates and other estates off Ballyowen Lane. This 

playground is popular for many young families in 

those estates and a crossing would be a great help 

to parents with young children.  

Hazard Household Waste Amnesty: Hazardous 

household waste can be dumped for free at the 

Ballymount Civic Amenity on Saturday 

21st September from 10am to 3pm.  

Congratulations: Congratulations to Adamstown 

Youth and Community Centre on their recent 

Family Fun Day! 

Lucan-Palmerstown-Fonthill Area Committee: 

The first meeting of the new Lucan-Palmerstown-

Fonthill Area Committee will take place at 3pm 

on Tuesday 24thSeptember in County Hall, 

Tallaght. Meetings are open to the public.  

 

 
John Curran TD ï Fianna Fáil 
Email: John.curran@oireachtas.ie Phone: 01 6183792. 

Lucan Youth Mental Health:  This week on my 

return to the Dáil I have called on Minister Jim 

Daly to protect Lucan Youth Mental Health 

Services in the area. New information has come 

to light that óJigsawô the youth mental health 

service located at Moorefield Avenue, Clondalkin 

are finalising plans to move to Tallaght in January 

2020. This Jigsaw branch services the areas of 

Lucan, Newcastle, Palmerstown and Clondalkin. 

Jigsaw provide a range of intervention mental 

health services for young people aged between 12 

and 25. A move to Tallaght would be a massive 

blow to vulnerable young people in the Lucan 

area as the HSE are proposing only offering the 

area a limited óoutreach serviceô. I will continue 

to outline my serious concern with this decision to 

the Minister responsible for Mental Health. 

 

 
Cllr. Ed OôBrien - Fianna Fáil  
Constituency Office, 8A The Village Centre 

Ph.: 01 6105811. Mob: 087 7997609 

E mail: eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan 

@EdOBrien1   

Fianna Fáil Group Leader on SDCC 

Village Parking Scheme: At this weekôs Lucan 

Area Committee meeting I am asking SDCC to 

grant a waiver from parking fees to persons 

attending the Medical Centre during the day.         

I have been contacted by numerous patients who 

have said they have to get up from the waiting 

room to top up their parking which causes added 

stress to ill or elderly patients and so I am asking 

SDCC to amend their parking bye-laws to 

accommodate this. 

Footpath Repairs in Beech Park/Grove: I have 

contacted SDCC roads department to see if they 

intend completing works commenced on 

footpaths in Beech Park and Beech Grove at the 

moment. I had previously raised this issue with 

the roads department last year. 

 

 
Cllr. Paul Gogarty ï Independent and 
Green 
Tel: 087-2752489.  Email: info@paulgogarty.com 

Grass beside ball wall off Newcastle Road: 
Council has been asked to reinstate the grass back 

to a workable condition so that children from 

AGP FCôs academy can use the area. 

Public Lighting blocked by trees: This was 

brought to my attention in a number of areas 

including Griffeen Avenue off Foxborough 

Roundabout at the 151 bus stop and on the Castle 

Road leading towards Earlsfort roundabout. 

Lucan village issues: Am raising or have raised 

the right hand turn at Courtneyôs which SDCC 

still claims is not an issue, the bus stop around the 

corner from the Liffey bridge which is dangerous 

due to speeding traffic, the salt bin opposite 

which is still filled with litter and the non-

working parking meter in Sarsfield Park. The 

ramp opposite the medical centre and security at 

the Eir building are other matters highlighted. 

 

 
Gino Kenny TD ï People Before Profit 
Phone: 01-6183816.  

Email: gino.kenny@oir.ie  

Public Talk with Extinction Rebellion:  Monday 

30th September 6.30pm at Lucan Library. 

Organised by Plastic Free Lucan Initiative. 

Dublin Mid-West By-Election: Likely there will 

be By-election this November in this 

constituency. People Before Profit in DMW will 

be nominating Kelly Sweeney to run as the 

candidate in the election. Kelly ran as a candidate 

in last Mayôs local election in the Lucan electoral 

area.  

VAT on Vitamins:  There is speculation that 

VAT will added to vitamins and supplements in 

Octoberôs budget. I will be raising this issue and 

others this week in the Dail. 
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A good win for our Senior Camogie team in 

Championship gets them back on track, they now 

face a massive game away to Ballyboden this 

Sunday the 22nd at 10am. The Jnr 3 team 

Camogie team had a good win on Thursday last, 

unfortunately the Inter team lost out to a strong 

Crumlin outfit. Both U15 hurling teams had good 

wins last weekend and now sees the 15A hurlers 

through to the Championship Final vs Kilmacud 

Crokes. U16 footballers opened their 

Championship with a draw. Disappointment for 

our Minor A hurlers as they crashed out of 

Championship, following the loss to a very good 

and fancied Castleknock side. This weekend sees 

our  Senior Hurlers  in Championship Qtr.  

Final vs Craobh Chiarain at 3pm in Parnell on 

Saturday 21st. Also this weekend our Minor 

Footballers will  be looking to get their 

Championships back on track with a win, A are 

away to Naomh Mearnog, B at home to 

Whitehall  Sunday 22nd at 11am. The finally on 

Sunday our Jnr B hurlers will  be looking to secure 

2 promotions in a row as they take on a tough 

NaFianna side in the Championship semi-final, 

3pm 12th Lock. Support very welcome and 

appreciated as always. 
Of course there was a lot of history made last 

weekend, and the club is of course very proud of 

our latest All  Ireland winners, well done to 

Darren Gavin (Dublin Senior Football) Abby 

Sheils (Dublin Senior Ladies Football) and Ken 

Robinson and Paul Casey (Dublin Ladies Mgt 

team); As always they all represented the club so 

well and we are very proud of their achievements. 

Our U14 Ladies footballers had a wonderful 

morning, hosting St Josephs Doorebarefield, 

before heading in on the bus, organised by our 

Ladies Section, to break the record crowd at the 

All -Ireland Final, great support and well done to 

all involved.  

 

Lotto.  There was no winner of the lotto on the 

12th September, Numbers were 12, 16, 21 and 23. 

Next weeksô jackpot is ú13,000, next draw will  be 

managed by Mary Flannery and is sponsored by 

Newcastle Golf Centre. Lucky  Dips (ú30): Shane 

Conlon, Brian OôConnor, Veronica OôLeary, 

Patty Moore and Angela Ryan. Play Online, Or 

Tickets can be purchased at the Club, or in 

Kennyôs Vesey Arms. 

 

 

Our deepest sympathies to the Butler and 

Maguire/White families following recent 

bereavements. RIP. 
 

Club Shop is back OPEN. Thursdays 7-8.30pm 

and Saturdays 10am-12. 
 

DONôT MISS OUT , get you tickets ASAP, 28th 

September Bagatelle will  be live in the 

clubhouseétickets only ú20 for what will  be a 

great nights entertainment. 
 

Staidéar agus Spórt. On Monday, 30th 

September, the Club is running its annual 

educational initiative for the Club's 5th and 6th 

Year four code players. There is an impressive 

lineup of twenty-five current adult players 

available to answer questions on their experiences 

of moving from School to College to 

Employment in their respective 

disciplines/occupations. We are grateful that Club 

stalwarts Paul Casey and Emer Keenan will  direct 

the evening as keynote speakers. Please 

encourage your 5th or 6th Year son or daughter to 

attend at 7.00pm on Monday, 30th September, to 

hear the speakers' life pathway progression while 

at the same time playing for their respective Cub 

teams. The evening should offer informed 

experiences, hope and camaraderie, and 

encourage our young stars to 'keep on keeping on' 
 

GAA for  All  (SARS Stars) has resumed on 

Tuesdays, at the slightly later time of 5.15-6pm. 

This provides training for children with 

disabilities age 5-12. Newcomers always 

welcome. 
 

Cúpla Focal Club returns THIS Monday 23rd 

September, time 8pm-9pm, two groups. 
 

The Lucan Credit  Union Academy is on Sat. 

mornings 9.30am for girls, 10am for the boys. 
 

The Lucan Sarsfields GAA Club 25 Card 

Drive resumes on Fr iday 18th October 2019 and 

will  continue to May 2020 in the Clubhouse Bar. 

Time: 9.00pm Sharp 1st Prize: ú50, 2nd Prize if  

3 or more tables   Entry: ú5 per person Records 

will  be kept of the number of games won by all 

players (in the 12 games played at each table) 

over the season. Entry fees that exceed the prize 

money each night will  be accumulated as prizes 

for the top players over the full  season. Everyone 

is welcome - from beginners to those who played 

years ago and would like to resume playing so 

please spread the word!  

Club membership is NOT a requirement. Call Bill  

Ryan for further information at 086-8500376. 



 

LUCAN HARRIERS A.C. 

 

At European Masters Athletics Championships in 

Venice this week  

Lucan Harriers and Ireland's Annette Durkan 3rd 

on right pictured with teammates Leanne 

Wellings, Kathryn McDevitt and Sinead O'Regan 

picked up silver medals in Women's w40 4x100m 

relay in time 52.07. 

 

 

Lucan Harriers senior Coach Colm O'Connor 

pictured with 4 time New Zealand Olympian 

Lorraine Moller. Colm recently completed 

certified coaching training from the Lydiard 

Foundation that took place in Shrewsbury 

England. 
 

 

 

In the Charleville Half Marathon on Sunday  

Lucanôs Barry Aherne ran an all new personal 

best of 1.18.12. Barry is having an exceptional 

year and long may it continue as he now focuses 

on the Dublin City Marathon in October.  

 

Lucan Harriers Mary Browne at Ratoath half 

marathon cruising home in 1hr 54mins. Another 

great run from Mary this year. 

 

 

Lucan Harriers Athletes Carol Kearney and 

Annette Durkan who represented Ireland in 

European Masters Athletics Championships in 

Venice this week. 

Lucan Harriers and Ireland's Carol Kearney ran 

an exceptional personal best of 1.05.95 to finish 

5th in the W50 400m final at The European 

Masters Athletics Championships in Venice. 

Carol also qualified her heat in the 200m event 

finishing 9th overall in the final. 

Congratulations to Carol and her dedicated Coach 

Gerry Martin. 

 



LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
18 Strokeplay (Gross) 13-15 September 2019 

Gents Class 1 Winner - Philip Sweeney ï 43 

Gents Class 2 Winner - Val Poleon ï 52 

Gents Class 3 Winner - Stephen Needham ï 56 

Ladies Class 1 Winner - Philo Condron ï 51 

Ladies Class 2 Winner - Kathleen Grainger ï 62 
 

Club Handicap Matchplay  

Congratulations to our members who participated 

in the Club Handicap Matchplay last week.  The 

final was held on Saturday last with Catherine 

Leonard beating Philo Condron in the ladies final 

and Darren OôReilly beating David Lee in the 

gents final. 

 

Gents Captain Noel Ryan, Catherine Leonard 

winner of the Ladies Club Handicap Matchplay, 

Lady Captain Bridie Griffin and President Noel 

Leonard.  

 

 

Gents Captain Noel Ryan, Darren OôReilly 

winner of the Gents Club Handicap Matchplay, 

Lady Captain Bridie Griffin and President Noel 

Leonard. 

 

Wishing you Well  
The committee and members wish to extend their 

good wishes to Gavin Cathy following his 

surgery.  Although Gavin has moved North he 

still keeps in contact with the members.  
 

New Members Welcome ï Adults and 

Juveniles  

Our Club is now open for membership.  If you 

would like to join our Club please contact the 

Secretary in writing and we will be in touch with 

the relevant details by return.  You can join as a 

family or individual or indeed you are more than 

welcome to call into the Club House and ask for 

any committee member who will be only too 

willing to discuss your enquiry ï best time to call 

is at the weekend or contact us at 

info@lucanpitchandputt.com 
 

Hall/Room for Hire  

Please note that we have a hall/room for hire from 

7pm weekdays ï short term or long term 

hire/lease will be considered.   Please contact the 

secretary by letter or email 

info@lucanpitchandputt.com 

 
 
 

ST. MARY'S LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 
Results: 16th. September 2019 
N/S: 

1st.  Jacinta McKelvey & Marguerite 

Cunningham 

2nd. Mary Whittle & Chris McHugh 

3rd.  Phil Devlin & Monica Gaffney 

E/W:  
1st. Maura O'Reilly & Noeline Brennan 

2nd. Bridie Nestor & Nuala Joyce 

3rd.  Trish Walsh & Yvonne Middleton 

 

 
 
 

Transport Users 
Buses from Dodsboro, Celbridge, Leixlip and 

Maynooth should be allowed to use the 

Chapelizod By-Pass like the 25A/B routes, with 

one route through Lucan every hour to go via 

Chaelizod Village. It's makes little sense to force 

all users through Chapelizod across those many 

ramps and it also adds to journey times. Lucan 

users in this area have no choice but to put up 

with this inconvenience. Chapelizod would be 

served by a fifteen minute service from 

Palmerstown. A new bus stop is needed on the 

Chapelizod By-Pass for easy access to Chapelizod 

at the low bridge. 

T. Newton 086 3127364 

mailto:info@lucanpitchandputt.com
mailto:info@lucanpitchandputt.com


Church Notices  -  Sunday 22 nd September 2019  
 

Twenty - fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
 
St. Mary's Lucan 
 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30pm, 8.45am, 9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7pm 
 

Weekday Masses:   

Monday to Saturday 10am. 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament:  

(Nuns Chapel), on Thursday 2pm - 4pm 

and Saturday 7.30pm ï 9.00pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:     
Saturday after 10am Mass and after the 

6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms:  Baptism will take place every 

weekend.  We ask parents to call to the 

Sacristy to book at least one month 

before ceremony. 
 

Deepest Sympathy to the family and 

friends of May Devine, Marymount, to 

the family and friends of Betty 

OôGorman, Sarsfield Park, to the family 

and friends of Irene Stafford, Beech 

Grove and to the wife, family and friends 

of Bill Rowland, Mt Bellew.  

May they rest in peace. 

 

St. Andrewôs Church of Ireland 
Sunday:   
St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs, Leixlip 11.30am 

 

Lucan Presbyterian Church 
Sunday:  

10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children's Ministry 

 

Lucan Methodist Church 
Sunday:  

9.45am - Holy Communion 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / Adamstown 
 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 7.00pm, 9am, 10.30am and 12 

noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses:  
Monday to Saturday: 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  

Saturday morning after 10am Mass and Saturday 

evening between 6:15 - 6:50pm.  
 

Baptisms: 

1st and 3rd Sundays at 12.45pm and 2nd Saturday 

at 12.30pm.  At least four weeksô notice is 

required to facilitate preparation. Applications 

between 10am and 1.00pm Monday to Friday at 

Parish Office or after any Mass as Parents are 

required to attend a pre-Baptism Meeting. 

Bookings cannot be accepted on the telephone or 

by email.  
 
 
 
Divine Mercy Lucan South 
 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30pm, 10.30am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Friday:  9.15am 

and Saturday at 10am 
 

 Adoration and Prayer:  

Adoration ï Friday 10am-3pm 

Prayer Group ï Monday 7.30pm-8.30pm 

Scripture Reading ï Tuesday 9.45am-10.45am 
 

Baptisms:   
Parents are asked to attend an information 

meeting before making arrangements or booking 

dates. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NAGARHOPE 
Annual church gate collection takes place at all Masses  

NEXT  weekend 28th /29th September at both St. Mary's, Lucan and St. Patrick's, Esker. 
 

Nagarhope, founded by Lucan man, Fachtna "Doc" Clandillon , works to educate children in Nepal, 

where Doc lives. All proceeds go directly to Nagarhope. 
 

We thank you for your generosity and continuous support. 

 


